My guess is people of every party have questioned if their votes count (maybe mostly on initiatives or when their candidate loses).
People get ballots about 15 days early as is... we have 8pm to get ballots in drop boxes.
IMO to use postal date to count late ballots seems to undermine the trust of voters who are already flustered.



